Ligonier Park Board Meeting — Monday, January 15, 2014
5:15pm — Ligonier Sports & Recreation Center

Board Members Present: Jeana Leamon, Gary Byers, Brian Hite, Daric Weimer
Administration Present: Alan Duncan

Citizens: Jerry & Norma Donley

The meeting was called to order by board president Jeana Leamon

The board approved the minutes for December. Motion by Hite, second by Byers. All ayes.
The board approved the claims registers for the month of December totaling $14,743.10.
Motion by Weimer, second by Byers. All ayes.

Citizens:

Jerry & Norma Donley were present to ask permission to host a Back to the Bricks antique car show at
Pettit Park in June. There will be approximately 100 to 200 cars arriving about 10am. They requested that
the building be open for access to the tables. Their request was approved by the board. Motion by Hite,
second by Weimer. All ayes.

Unfinished business:
The board reviewed the updated Pettit Park master plan. Development could be done in phases. The board
will work with the city council and a priority list will be discussed at the next park board meeting.

New Business:

The board approved the day & time for the 2104 park board meetings as the 3rd Monday of the month at
5:15pm. Motion by Byers, second by Weimer. All ayes.

The election of officers was tabled until the February meeting.

Jeana Leamon introduced the new school board representative Kathy Hagen. She will be replacing Jeana
on the park board beginning in February.

The board approved a request from the Ligonier Library to use Pettit Park for their summer reading
program. They will be meeting on Fridays beginning June 13 to July 25. Motion by Weimer, second by
Byers. All ayes.

The board reviewed the annual report submitted by Alan.

Other Business:
The board presented Jeana Leamon with a plaque thanking her for her service. She was also given a
lifetime membership to the Rec. Center.

Programs:

The senior fitness class has 22 participants

Aerobics has 32 participants.

The 4 & 5 grade basketball league has started.

The 7th Annual Winter Warm Up Sale will be held on Saturday, February 15 from 8am to 2pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:55pm. Motion by Hite, second by Byers. All ayes.
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Dear Ligonier Parks and Recreation Board:

As you may have heard, the Ligonier Public Library is in the process of renovating and building
on to the 105 year old structure located on Main Street. The temporary location has enough
room for normal library programs but does not have the space to hold our Summer Reading
Program. We usually have over a hundred people attend our weekly programs which focus on
reading. This year’s theme is Fizz! Boom! Pop! We are writing to ask that you consider allowing
the library to use the Petit Park Pavilion and Park on Friday mornings starting June 13-July25.
We will not be meeting July 4". Please help us help the community. We thank you for your
consideration.

Many Thanks,

@WQ&M

Angela Scott

Program Coordinator



